At an adjourned meeting of the Board of Supervisors, Alleghany County, Virginia held on Thursday, March 22, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Alleghany Highlands Regional Library, Covington, Virginia, thereof:

PRESENT: Stephen A. Bennett, Chairman

G. Matt Garten, Vice-Chairman

Shannon P. Cox James M. Griffith Cletus W. Nicely Richard Lee Shull M. Joan Vannorsdall

and Jonathan A. Lanford, County Administrator

Suzanne T. Adcock, Director of Finance

Ann Shawver, CPA

CALL TO ORDER:

The Chairman called the adjourned meeting to order.

WORK SESSION WITH COVINGTON CITY COUNCIL:

A work session was held with Covington City Council to hear budget presentations from joint service agencies. Participants included:

- Alleghany Highlands Regional Library (Anne Dean) Gave the Board and Council a handout which is part of the records of this meeting.
- Alleghany Highlands Community Services Board (Ingrid Barber)
- Sheriff's Office (Kevin Hall and Terry Cronk)
- Department of Social Services (Dawn Riddle and Crystal Bishop)

A handout was given to the Board and Council which is a part of the records of this meeting regarding funding requests received from the above joint service agencies and also included the request from RADAR.

ADJOURNMENT:

On motion of Mr. Nicely, seconded by Mr. Griffith, that the meeting be adjourned at 7:35 p.m. to Wednesday, March 28, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the County Governmental Complex. Motion carried.

Stephen A. Bennett Chairman